
Welton Primary School 

RSE Consultation Feedback 

Our Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) consultation has now closed. The purpose of the 

consultation was to gather feedback on our proposed RSE curriculum. Thank you so much to 

everybody who took the time to attend the virtual meeting, complete the questionnaire. 

We received replies from 65 families and all replies were extremely positive about the 

proposed changes to our curriculum and the overwhelming consensus was that these 

changes reflected modern family living whilst also being respectful of the diversity within 

our local community.  

We have now reviewed these responses and there has been no need to change any of the 

draft policy following the feedback. This means that the implementation of the RSE 

curriculum will begin in the Summer term.  Please see the response data below.  

If you require any further information in relation to our RSE curriculum, please do not 

hesitate to contact the school via email using the following email address 

office@weltonprimaryschool.com. Please type RSE query in the subject bar and this will 

help us to identify your query more efficiently.  

Thank you again for your support and working together with us to bring the best outcomes 

for your children. 

Kind Regards 

                      Mrs Saleh                                    Mr Dixon                       Mrs Franklin 
              Deputy Headteacher                      PSHE Leader                       Governor  
 
Responses were received from families with children in the following Year groups: 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

8 9 11 14 14 16 17 

 

Question 1:  

 

Extremely Clear Very Clear Somewhat Clear Not so Clear 

 
25%  

 
34% 

 
37%  

 
4% 

 

Question 2: 

Having read the information on the schools' website, Wellbeing, RSE tab. 
How helpful do you feel this are of the website is? 

Extremely Helpful Very Helpful Somewhat Helpful Not so Helpful 

 
23% 

 
60% 

 
17% 

 
0% 

 

mailto:office@weltonprimaryschool.com


Question 3: 

How confident do you feel about talking to your child about relationships, growing up and sex 
education? 

Extremely Confident Very Confident Somewhat Confident Not so Confident 

 
26% 

 
43% 

 
26% 

 
5% 

 

Question 4:  

How helpful did you find the parent consultation meeting, held on March 2nd 2021?  (45 families 
attended)  

Extremely Helpful Very Helpful Somewhat Helpful Not so Helpful 

 
43% 

 
29%  

 
23% 

 
5% 

 

Question 5:  

How likely are you to withdraw your child from the Sex Education elements of the programme? 

Highly Unlikely  Unlikely  Likely  Very Likely  

 
82% 

 
14% 

 
2%  

 
2%  

*one family did not complete this question. 

 

Question 6:  

Is there anything that you would like to see included in the SRE Policy that is currently omitted? 

Response 1: 
Like religious studies where the difference in the way of life in different religions (burial, marriage, 
etc) is taught nicely, I propose the relationships differences in different communities must be 
included. This could be one key-point only, highlighting differences and may be not naming or 
pointing any community but teaching primary school kids that difference of opinion exists and 
should be respected. 
This is taught throughout the whole Jigsaw PSHE / RSE programme – respect for all communities 
and religions. 

Response 2:  
A couple can be same sex 
It is important to understand that any reference to adult relationships, whether LGBTQ or 
heterosexual people is NOT describing sexual activity as this would be inappropriate. 
Relationships lessons focus on respect and regard between people e.g., friendships and families. 
For further information please see the Jigsaw information leaflet (What does Jigsaw teach about 
LGBTQ issues?) on the school website. 

Response 3:  
Not at the present time 

Response 4:  
No -  trust the school.  Thanks 

Response 5:  
I am not sure how much teaching there is about same sex relationships, children who are 
conceived through donor IVF and so do not know their dads, transsexuals and people identifying as 
different genders. I think it is really important to develop understanding young and so that there is 



less misunderstanding and distrust. Thank you for the opportunity to consult on this matter and for 
taking the views of parents on board. 
There are a variety of family situations in British Society and all children and families should not be 
made to feel less accepted. This is taught throughout the Jigsaw PSHE program at Welton.  For 
further information please see the Jigsaw Leaflet ‘Including and valuing ALL children. What does 
Jigsaw teach about LGBTQ issues?’  on our website.  
IVF is addressed within the Year 5 changing me puzzle piece when the children learn about 
conception.  This puzzle piece helps them understand that sometimes people need IVF to help 
them have a baby. 

Response 6:  
No questions just very positive feedback on the programme and thanks to the school for setting up 
the session as it helped our understanding of what our children will be taught and how. 

 

Questions that arose from the consultation meeting 

Question 1:  
Is it possible to be made aware when these sessions are delivered so that we can check in with our 
child at home to see if they have any further questions. 
The school will hold short, year group meetings, delivered by SLT and class teachers to share the 
exact materials used in school prior to the Jigsaw puzzle piece ‘Changing me’ is delivered in the 
summer term.  

Question 2:  
The context can be the same. My question is, is it possible that Muslim children could be taught 
the subject separately by a Muslim teacher? 
The school will hold further discussion with a member of the local Muslim community in regards 
this point.  

Question 3:   
Who will be delivering the RSE sessions, the Class Teacher or another member of staff? 
All RSE lessons will be taught by a fully qualified teacher, and preferably the class teacher.  

 

 

 


